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But of course they still had to i>ut up with bad
roads, bad inns, and bad judicial quarters or
sometimes none at all.

Yet that the life of a Supreme Court justice was
not altogether one of discomfort is shown by the
following alluring account of the travels of Justice
dishing on circuit: "He traveled over the whole
of the Union, holding courts in Virginia, the Caro-
linas, and Georgia. His traveling equipage was a
four-wheeled phaeton, drawn by a pair of horses,
which he drove. It was remarkable for its many
ingenious arrangements (all of his contrivance) for
carrying books, choice groceries, and other com-
forts. Mrs. Cushing always accompanied him,
and generally read aloud while riding. His faith-
ful servant Prmce, a jet-black negro, whose par-
ents had been slaves in the family and who loved
his master with unbounded affection, followed."'
Compared with that of a modern judge always
confronted with a docket of eight or nine hundred
cases in arrears. Justice Cushing's lot was perhaps
not so unenviable.

The pioneer work of the Supreme Court in con-
stitutional mterpretation has. for all but special
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